
MINUTES 

Time:   May 2, 2018 

                                          Time: 4:15 P.M.  

Place:  Town Office, 70 Snare Creek Lane 

 

Opened by:  Selectman Alley and Milliken.  Fish Absent 

 

Attendees:  Jay and Sandy Gawkowski, John and Mike Church, Nancy Beal and Irene 

Rogers 

     

Approval of Minutes:  April 25, 2018 

 

Motion to accept by:    Selectman _Alley ________, seconded by Selectman  _Milliken______, 

all in favor. Approved. 

 

Signatures: 

A. Warrant: 

B. Payroll:              

    

Members of the audience who want to be recognized must raise a hand.  It is at the 

discretion of the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen to allow a member of the audience to 

speak during the meeting. 

 

   OLD BUSINESS:                                                    

 

1. Ice Hill South:  Appraiser is hired.  The work should be completed within a couple of 

weeks. 

 

2. Campground: Deke Talbot is working with Rebecca Sargeant.  The closing is just a 

few days away.   The development will be done in phases over the next few years. 

 

3. Kelley Point land donation:  Michael Church reported the land is heirship property 

and the donation would be for 1/5 share.  He has been in contact with a lawyer, Erik 

Columber. 

 

 NEW BUSINESS:  NONE 

 MISCELLANEOUS:   

4. Rockwell Road:  A portion of the side of the road was filled with dirt.  It has washed 

out through the winter and needs to be repaired.  

 

5. Insurance for patrol boat:  The change of insurance is a decision to be made by the 

Clam Committee. 

 



6. Estimate from Fire Dept.:  An estimate was presented to the Selectmen in reference to 

the 3 phase power system at the Fire Station. A motion was made by Selectman Alley, 

seconded by Selectman Milliken to accept the estimate as presented. 

 

7. Paving of Route #187:  Jared Stanley, the State Project Superintendent, will meet with 

a Selectman/Selectmen within the next couple weeks.  Also, Town Attorney Hamer, 

will be contacted to see if the Town can tell the State what needs to be done before 

paving project begins. 

 

8. Cemetery:  The Selectmen discussed wood chips all over the Greenwood Cemetery 

because of tree removal and with a motion made by Selectman Milliken, seconded by 

Selectman Alley it was decided the workers should be paid more for the extra work. 

 

9. Plumbing Permits:  A meeting will be called between the Selectmen, the Plumbing 

Inspector and the Chairman of the Planning Board to seek alternatives to process 

plumbing permits correctly with proper signing. 

 

A motion to adjourn at 5:30 p.m. was made by Selectman Alley, seconded by Selectman Milliken. 

                                                                                                                                            Minutes:  IFR  

 


